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The second meeting of the working group opened with a review of recent 
activities concerning mapping and sequencing the human genome.
Dr. Wyngaarden summarized his briefing of the House Biotechnology Task Force 
as useful for the participants, which included key staff members from the 
House Committee on Science and Technology two representatives from the Office 
of Technology Assessment (OTA). Subsequent to the briefing, the Senate 
Committee on Labor and Human Resources requested a similar presentation.

In preparation for an assessment requested by Congressmen Dingell and 
Scheuer, the OTA has asked for an estimate of the current NIH commitment 
(dollars and list of projects) to research related to mapping and sequencing 
the human genome. One suggestion for developing an inventory was vetoed by 
the working group- to conduct a centralized computer search using the CRISP 
system. Instead, members agreed that it would be advisable to develop a 
working definition and transmit a request to the BIDs for this information. 
Dr. Moskowitz will introduce the request at the January 5, BID "brown bag" 
luncheon. Responses will be due by February 15.

Dr. Kirschstein reported on a meeting sponsored by the National Research 
Council's Board on Basic Biology to develop a plan for a series of workshops 
on mapping and sequencing, culminating in a report to be completed in the 
fall, 1986. Dr. Lindberg described NLM plans to develop an interconnected 
information system that will have gateways to the various data bases used by 
molecular biologists. One example under way is a collaborative project with 
Dr. Victor McKusick, Johns Hopkins, to put his work, Mendelian Inheritance of 
Man. on-line making it accessible to students and researchers. One advantage 
to automated access is that it offers to the whole community of users the 
opportunity to comment and critique new entries. Cooperation toward this 
effort may be forthcoming from the Howard Hughes Medical Institute.
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Dr. Wyngaarden noted a recommendation put forward by Dr. Pratt, DCRT, to 
establish a campus-wide information network, and added his own proposal to 
extend access to the extramural community. In-house architectural designers 
should keep this option in mind as part of a long-range plan.

On December 19, NIGMS will publish a Request for Proposals to manage GenBank, 
a sequence data base housed at the Los Alamos National Laboratory.
Dr. Kirschstein expressed hope that many applicants would respond, including 
those in academia. Dr. Palade listed certain advantages offered by the 
university setting such as opportunities for interdisciplinary research and 
the availability of graduate students for data entry.

’’Future Databases for Molecular Biology,” such as GenBank, will be discussed
at a workshop cosponsored by NIGMS and the European Molecular Biology 
Laboratory, February 25-27, 1987, in Heidelberg. The NLM will also be 
represented at this meeting which will address the long term data bank needs 
of researchers in the life sciences through updating present methods and 
systems. Working group members observed that in view of the large number of 
NIH grants in the area of software development and other information support 
systems, it might be well to conduct a general meeting to coordinate data 
management. This suggestion stems from the model of an NICHD conference 
planned to coordinate the efforts of several grantees engaged in the pursuit 
of the Down syndrome gene(s).

Dr. Wyngaarden reminded participants that recommendations of the Advisory 
Committee went beyond information handling, and he indicated his desire to 
make a positive statement in favor of support, through the routine research
project grant mechanism, for methodological improvement in chromosome mapping
and DNA sequencing with an emphasis on mapping. Dr. Kirschstein advocated 
using program announcements to demonstrate NIH interest in fostering these 
technologies. Dr. Palade raised several specific scientific areas for 
opportunity including genetic and physical mapping, investigations on rare 
cutters, and isolation and cloning of large DNA fragments.

It was agreed that small teams would develop preliminary drafts for program 
announcements in both mapping and informatics. Institutes not represented on 
the working group will be consulted prior to presentation before the BIDs in 
late January. 


